
Upcoming PSHE Unit – Changing Me 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As part of our PSHE curriculum, we follow the Jigsaw programme across the 

school. This comprehensive and progressive scheme supports children’s 

emotional, social and physical development, helping them to understand 

themselves, respect others and build healthy relationships. This scheme is used 

in many, many schools and is something we have bought into now for a long time. 

Next term, all year groups will begin the final Jigsaw unit of the year, called 

Changing Me. This unit focuses on change and growth, covering topics 

appropriate to each year group’s age and developmental stage. It supports 

children in understanding the physical and emotional changes they experience as 

they grow, including aspects of puberty and human reproduction in Year 5 and 

Year 6. 

We would like to take this opportunity to inform you that schools are required 

by law to teach certain aspects of Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) as 

part of our PSHE curriculum. The Department for Education has made the 

teaching of Relationships Education compulsory in all primary schools, and as a 

school we must also provide factual, age-appropriate Relationships and Sex 

Education. 

In line with statutory guidance and best practice, the “Changing Me” unit has 

been carefully planned to ensure it is age-appropriate, sensitive and inclusive. 

Key learning includes: 

• Understanding life cycles and how we change as we grow. 

• Developing confidence and self-awareness around growing up. 

• Learning correct vocabulary for body parts. 

• Understanding physical and emotional changes during puberty (Year 4-6). 

• Exploring human reproduction in a scientific and respectful way (Year 5-6 

only). 

We understand that some families may have questions about this content. You 

have the right to request that your child be withdrawn from specific sex 

education lessons that are not part of the Science National Curriculum. In this 



situation please inform the school office in writing for the attention of Mrs 

Hendry. If you would like more information about the content of the lessons, or 

to discuss any concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s class 

teacher or a member of the leadership team. Additionally, we will be inviting 

parents to an informal drop in after school on Thursday 5th June to answer any 

questions you may have. Attendance is not compulsory, and it is not a 

presentation about the content being taught, but an opportunity to ask any 

specific questions you may have. The drop in will be from 3:15pm until 3:45pm. 

We will always work with parents to ensure that children feel safe, respected, 

and informed during these lessons, and we thank you for your continued support 

in helping our pupils grow into confident, respectful and healthy young people. 

Below we have shared information and content that will be shared during 

children’s PSHE sessions next term. Our RSHE learning will not commence until 

the second week of Term 6 (Week beginning 9th June) following the informal 

drop-in session. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Mrs Hendry & Mr Conlan  
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